
 

  
REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS 

TERMINAL REFRESH INTERIOR DESIGN 
RHODE ISLAND T. F. GREEN INTERNATINAL AIRPORT 

CONTRACT NO: 32353RR 
 
The Rhode Island Airport Corporation (RIAC) is seeking Request for Qualifications (RFQ) from 
qualified architecture and interior design firms, to perform conceptual interior design services 
for a complete terminal refresh of public spaces to include the check-in hall, baggage claim hall, 
concourse public circulation, and holdroom seating areas, Mary Brennan Board Room and lobby 
area to the Mary Brennan Board Room at Rhode Island T. F. Green International Airport (PVD). 
The architectural treatments and details developed under this RFQ include new flooring in all 
public circulation areas, wall treatments, reconfigured ceilings, lighting and column enclosures 
designed with color, patterning, and elements that evoke Rhode Island’s local character and 
unique sense of place in all public spaces. 
 
The goal of the project is to create a holistic, cost-effective design for the terminal. The selected 
firm will review a recent PVD thematic design study that provides preliminary guidance, and the 
finishes and textures from the terminal public restrooms renovation project (that will be 
completed in the fall of 2022) so that design synergy is maintained throughout the terminal. 
Additionally, concession storefront upgrades are in early design stages, and coordination will be 
needed to create the overall framework and setting for these special concession storefront 
features. 
 
Firms should demonstrate the ability to develop economical interior finishes that achieve high-
traffic durability consistent with RIAC’s chosen thematic design. 
 
RIAC will conduct a pre-proposal meeting and site tour on November 7, 2022, at 10:00AM. 
Interested parties must complete and submit a visitor badge application to 
procurement@pvdairport.com no later than 2:00PM EDT, November 3, 2022 in order to attend 
this meeting. The visitor badge application is provided as Attachment A to the RFQ. RIAC highly 
encourages participation in the pre-proposal meeting. 
 
This RFQ in its entirety may be downloaded from the RIAC website at: 
www.flyri.com/riac/procurement  
 

http://www.flyri.com/riac/procurement

